The Honorable Joe McDermott
October 16, 2018
Page 2













[bookmark: _GoBack]October 16, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
I am pleased to notify you that under the process set forth in King County Code Section 2.60.026(B), I have appointed Anita Khandelwal to be County Public Defender and the Director of the King County Department of Public Defense.  Ms. Khandelwal’s appointment is for the term beginning January 1, 2019, and ending December 31, 2022.  Additionally, I am transmitting the enclosed motion for Council’s consideration to approve Ms. Khandelwal’s appointment.  A confirmation packet will be transmitted shortly.

In July of 2018, I appointed Ms. Khandelwal to serve as Interim Public Defender.  Pursuant to King County Code Section 2.60.26 (B)(2), I selected Ms. Khandelwal from the list of three names referred to me by the King County Public Defense Advisory Board for permanent appointment to the position.

Ms. Khandelwal is the best candidate to lead the Department of Public Defense and the challenging and important work it does every day.  In making my decision, I canvassed many stakeholders, including our Department of Public Defense employees and members of the larger public defense community.  I am convinced that Ms. Khandelwal can best fulfill the department’s mission to serve some of the most vulnerable people in our region – people who are personally affected by institutional racism, poverty, mental illness, and marginalization.  She was an important contributor to creating our Road Map to Zero Youth Detention, and with the Council’s confirmation of her appointment, I look forward to further collaborations that will expand opportunity and ensure a more equitable community.

Over the years, and in making my decision regarding this appointment, I have had many occasions to speak with employees of the Department of Public Defense.   I am always impressed with their hard work, their commitment to their clients and their pursuit of equitable justice.  During Ms. Khandelwal’s time with the Department of Public Defense, she has worked collaboratively with the Department of Human Resources on issues related to my employee-centered Investing in You initiative.  She has shown a commitment to working with the Department of Human Resources to further the goals of that initiative which ensure the County has a workforce that continues to be highly engaged, diverse and culturally responsive to our changing communities.

Prior to serving as Interim Public Defender, Ms. Khandelwal served as the department’s Deputy Director of Law and Policy.  She joined the Department of Public Defense in November 2015 and has been practicing law for more than a decade.   She earned her law degree from Yale University.

Ms. Khandelwal’s unswerving commitment to the values expressed in the King County Strategic Plan and to broader concerns of equity and social justice make her an excellent choice for the position of King County Public Defender.  It is my pleasure to request your confirmation of Ms. Khandelwal as King County Public Defender.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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